

24 May 2017

C85763

Ti Lamusse
No Pride in Prison
fyi-request-5884-77d7a6d0@requests.fyi.org.nz

## Dear Ti Lamusse

Thank you for your email of 16 May 2017, requesting all advice provided to the Chief Executive relating to the Corrections Amendment Regulations (No 2) 2007. Your request has been considered under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA).

Your request for all advice provided to the then Chief Executive of the Department of Corrections, relating to the Corrections Amendment Regulations (No 2) 2007 is declined under section 18(e) of the OIA as the information requested does not exist or cannot be found.

The Department has searched its archived records from the period of 2005 to 2007 and no advice could be located.

I trust the information provided is of assistance. Should you have any concerns with this response, I would encourage you to raise these with the Department. Alternatively you are advised of your right to also raise any concerns with the Office of the Ombudsman. Contact details are: Office of the Ombudsman, PO Box 10152, Wellington 6143.

Yours sincerely

Vincent Arbuckle
Deputy Chief Executive
Corporate Services

